
N E W S L E T T E R  

Goodbye Year 6…...you’ve been amazing!  

Term Starts: Thursday 2 September  

Message from Mr O’Regan 

Thank you to our year sixes who were amazing in their leaver’s assembly this afternoon. I feel incredibly proud of their 

achievements and I thank the parents and carers who packed into the hall to celebrate their talents. The very best 

of luck to you all for the next step in your journey.   

This academic year has provided unique challenges to children’s learning due to COVID restrictions. We hope 

parents and carers have been able to see the lengths to which the school has gone to minimise the impact of these 

challenges, both to your child’s wellbeing and their education. To better understand how our measures have 

supported our families, we would like parents and carers to complete a multiple choice survey to better understand 

which of our strategies have been the most successful. We have prepared one for parents/carers of year 6 children 

and one for the rest of the school.  Clicking the correct link below will take you to the relevant survey. If you have 

multiple children at the school, please complete the Year 6 survey if you do not have the opportunity to complete 

them both. Many thanks for your continued support.  

Survey for Year 6 parents and carers  

Survey for parents/carers of children from Reception to Year 5 

In August, I shall be sending an updated parent handbook which will detail which elements of our systems this year 

will remain. It is likely the staggered starts and finish times will have minor changes. We look forward to your 

attendance at the various events we are planning for next year as restrictions are lifted.  

If you would like to volunteer to support our children with music or gardening please email the office with the subject 

line ‘volunteer’ so we can send you further information. 

Thank you to the incredible WSLPA staff– they are a dedicated team of professionals who I am proud to lead. Have 

a thoroughly well deserved rest! 

 

Finally thank you to the Connor Saunders foundation  who donated a defibrillator this 

week and taught Years 5 and 6 First Aid knowledge. Thank you to the WSLPA parents for 

raising a donation totalling £600 on Valentines Day 2020– this will be a yearly event to 

support this local charity who are supporting Sussex to be heart safe. 

Friday 23 July 2021 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=n2BDxfl2ekuhTmqItMqOnivxbbvmpxFOqKHm0HSPhiNUMldOWVNWWDVOUDBRUVhEQlpYRlg3NFNMVC4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=n2BDxfl2ekuhTmqItMqOnivxbbvmpxFOqKHm0HSPhiNUOEc3OFVaNlFTSDZEOEFUMTdFWk5UTjRSRS4u
https://www.connors5.com


School Uniform Reminder 

The uniform consists of grey trousers, shorts or skirts, white polo shirts, and school jumper, green and white 

summer dresses, white, black or grey socks and black shoes or unmarked all black trainer with black 

soles.  

The only jewellery to be worn consists of small stud earrings that must be either taped over or removed for 

PE by the pupil . No other jewellery is permitted.  

No extreme hairstyles i.e. shaved patterns or coloured hair.  

Large bows are not permitted.  

All pupils should bring a waterproof coat to school every day or keep a fold up mac in their book bag.  

Please ensure your child wears their PE kit for their PE days which we will release in September. 

Pupils and parents are responsible for ensuring that children have the correct equipment with them each 

day, ready for school. Stationery and pencil cases are provided by the school. 

Phone calls home will not be made for forgotten items. 

Thank You So Very Much! 

Thank you to all our lovely parents, carers and children for all the gorgeous gifts and goodies we received 

today. We are so, so touched and are feeling super appreciated.  WSLPA you’re the best! 

The icing on the cake… 

 



Classes for 2021/2022 



Oh What Fun We Had! 

The Year 6s had their leavers celebration this past Friday. They engaged in team building 

activities, showcasing their POW values and facing the physical challenge of an assault course. 

This was followed by an overnight sleepover in school. The children had a pizza dinner, 

campfire (songs provided by Mr Elvy) and a film before heading off to bed. They had an 

amazing time and next time we might call it a ‘wakeover’ as little sleep was had due to the 

excitement.  

A big thank you to Mrs Collins, Mr Hart, Mr Parker, Miss Cotton and Mr Elvy for the great 

memories!  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 



Gardening News 

What a great year we have had in school for growing! Every year group took ownership of one 

of the flower beds around the school, really showing their patience, responsibility, creativity and 

sometimes optimism POW values. I think you will all agree they look absolutely fantastic.  

The gardening club in Year 3 and 4 took on the small allotment in the school grounds and have 

successfully managed to grow beans, peas, blackcurrants, potatoes, spinach, courgettes and 

beetroot. They have also uncovered a hidden path and built a new bug hotel.  

Well done to you all as you have done a brilliant job. Mrs Whale is very proud. 

Reported by Mrs Whale 



Politeness Cup 

Celebrating our children with impeccable manners who put a smile on our faces.  We focus on 

many POW values each week but we know how politeness can support them all. Well done to 

Tyler (Y5) and Jack and Jamie (Y1) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fun Learning for Pupils with Oak National Academy 

Oak National Academy’s newly launched Summer Learning Support package offers optional 

lessons, formative tools and creative and active enrichment resources to help prepare pupils 

for next year. It can all be accessed by pupils with no charges for data, as mobile networks will 

continue to keep Oak’s site data free all summer. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tyler Jack and Jamie 

https://www.thenational.academy/summer-learning-pupils


Discovering a Love of Reading 

To celebrate our final month in our Year of Reading, the wonderful Warblers enjoyed sharing 

their favourite stories with their favourite toy. We really enjoyed talking about our books, and 

their authors and looked for instances in the stories where the characters in the stories were 

showing their POW values. We discovered that in The Woolly Bear Caterpillar - a new book by 

Julia Donaldson and illustrated by Yuval Zommer (one of Mrs Williams' favourite illustrators) the 

main character showed patience resilience and optimism when other prettier, boastful 

caterpillars talked about growing up into beautiful moths. A great role model for us all! 

Reported by Mrs Williams 



Recommended Read (Lower KS2) 

Just William I Author: Richmal Crompton  

Meet everyone's favourite troublemaker! 

In Richmal Compton's Just William, the Outlaws plan a day of non-stop adventure. The only 

problem is that William is meant to be babysitting. But William won't let that stop him having fun 

with his gang - he'll just bring the baby along! 

There is only one William. This tousle-headed, snub-nosed, hearty, loveable imp of mischief has 

been harassing his unfortunate family and delighting his hundreds of thousands of admirers 

since 1922.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Gold Awards 

We continue to award children each week for showing their POW values and showing 

Excellent Learning and Friendship. Here are the gold awards for this week. 

 

Puffins - Sophia and Tiffany 

Sophia and Tiffany for all your great work and for being 
good friends.   

 

Robins - Emily 

Emily for showing confidence in sharing in class and 
determination in improving her writing. Well done, Emily!  

 

Ducklings - Matthew 

Matthew has been a fantastic member of Ducklings class this 
year. He has tried his hardest and worked very 
hard. Well done Matthew!  

Blackbirds - Aiyla 

Aiyla, her progress this year has been absolutely fantastic.  She is now 
such a confident and independent learner who consistently applies 
herself to all tasks and achieve her best.  Aiyla is a model West St 
Leonard’s pupil and has been such a pleasure to teach this year.   

Kingfishers - Penny-Sue 

Penny-Sue, it has been a thrill this year to see you grow 
in confidence across the curriculum but particularly in 
Maths. Well done for showing such great resilience and 
dedication to your learning!   

Warblers - Isla 

Isla has worked hard across the curriculum and shows 
cheerfulness and enthusiasm! Well done Isla   



 

Avocets - The Whole Class 

Avocets, throughout the year you have all shown 
fantastic resilience and co-operation. Despite various 
challenges, they have all remained optimistic and have 
shone throughout the year. Well done.    

Sandmartins - Stanley 

Stanley is to be congratulated for his excellent engagement with 
the home learning this week. In our TEAMS assemblies, Stanley has 
been regularly contributing fantastic answers, and it is clear that 
he takes pride in all his learning. Well done, Stanley!   

Oystercatchers - Jack 

Jack for his fantastic attitude towards learning. Jack has been showing all 
of his POW values this week during his maths learning. It is fantastic to 
see you so engaged in number sequences. Well done for challenging 
yourself. You really are a super star!   

Cranes - Jack 

Jack for wonderful progress this year, showing 
independence in his learning and persevering with his 
presentation. Well done Jack, keep up the great work!   

Herons - Violet 

Violet for working hard even though her talk partner has 
not been here this week, especially persevering in 
Maths lessons. Well done for showing your POW values 

Razorbills - The Whole Class 

For a successful year and final week at primary school.  

  

Swifts - The Whole Class 

For a successful year and final week at primary school.  

 

Doves - The Whole Class 

All the Doves children are this week’s Gold Award winners! You have worked so hard this academic year, 
despite the obvious challenges of lockdown and not being able to return to your mainstream classes in the 
afternoons. Despite these obstacles, you have flourished in your learning, with smiles on your faces and 
kind supportive words to each other, and we couldn’t be prouder of each and every one of you. Well done to 
you all, Doves, you are all amazing! We cannot wait for more wonderful learning with you all next year. For 
now, have a wonderful, restful summer holiday. You deserve it!    

Nightingales - Emily 

Emily for her superb attitude towards her home learning. Even 
though Year 3 can’t be in school for the end of the Year, Emily 
has shown her resilience POW value by ensuring that  all of her 
work s still completed to the highest standard. Well done, Emily!   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Academic Year 2021-2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


